



EESCC Meeting Minutes

November 5th, 2025
Sizzler

Attendees: 20 – Mike and Gail Glass, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, Tim and Peggy Steck, Bert Jacobson, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Keith Olson, Mary Richardson, Jamie Black, Hope and Joe Ellis, John Schmidt, Dan Mullin, Mike and Nadine Camicia and Scott and Sue Minder.

President, Bert Jacobson, called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm.

Meeting Minutes – Secretary Peggy Steck read the October 1st, 2025 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurers report and it was approved.

Business

501(c)(3) Update – Jamie black – no updates.

Banquet – Jamie black- 69 people are registered. Most items are finalized with the Venue. Jeff Childers will miss the banquet due to work. He gave Jamie a thumb drive with the IROC presentation.

Venues – Lorin – No big changes. He got ahold of the owner and had a meeting regarding the Sweet Home site. It has possibilities. They are trying to turn it into a venue for various events. There is one big parking lot on the north side that we might be able to use. Several folks are going to meet there on Monday to check things out and see what is needed to be able to use the lot. Lorin told the owner about our foundation and what we are trying to do. He was open to what might be a possible site for us.

Blind autocross – still needs a venue.

Nothing more on Larison.

2026 Event dates – No changes.

IROC event changes – We agreed that having it as a separate event is not going to work. After much discussion, we agreed not to change it, just organize it better and get Licia more help. Drivers that run in the afternoon and are not decided will run in the first half of the afternoon regardless of when their class runs.

Hill Climbs – Mike glass – Nothing new. The annual meeting is Dec 13th. Freezeout may be back on the schedule with a new chair person. It has not run for the last two years. There is discussion among the NHA of bringing back old hillclimbs. Maryhill and Freezeout are affected by the new insurance requirements of a large umbrella policy.

Additional Agenda Items:

Bonnie – 2026 is the clubs 60th anniversary. She thought we should have a Bar B Q and we all agreed. She is going to do a special T-shirt.

She brought up the coat donations and we agreed to do it again. Will bring them to the December meeting or get them to Bonnie or Bert. Will get them delivered sooner than last year.

She did not bring Christmas cards for us to sign. She will bring them to the December meeting.

Roadside cleanup – the October one was canceled last minute due to weather. We rescheduled for November 22nd. 9am at the Chevron on Hwy 58.

Scott Minder – an issue with vulgar Facebook posts was brought to his attention that if he was going to be a representative of the club, he needs to stop with the vulgarity or not run for Safety steward. He and Sue are walking away from the club. He asked Tim to remove their sponsorship info for the club website. After they left, we all agreed that we cannot have someone representing our club with that kind of abrasive public posts.

Bert – Marty Scaar's wife passed away from cancer. He might be back racing with us next year. Bonnie will bring a card for all of us to sign for him when we sign Christmas cards.

He asked Jeremy Bunker to look at the speaker that is not working. Tim is to get the speaker to him.

A month ago, Licia got a call from a Chuck Sowards. He ran with us a long time ago in his Miata. He also had done a lot of road racing. He is now 77 yrs old and is no longer racing. He donated a set of brand-new car scales to the club. Bert has them at his house. He sent Chuck a thank you card.

Newsletter – Maybe after the banquet.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:44pm.